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Dear Parents/Carers,       11th January 2023                             
 
Hedgerows ‘4.15’ 
 
Our Hedgerows after school care has been successfully running for the last four years and has proved 
to be a great addition to the variety of extra curricular clubs we offer each term.  It runs from 3.10 – 5pm 
every day in term time at a cost of £7.50 per child per day. 
 
After reviewing the success of this club, and listening to feedback from parents, we have decided to 
offer an addition to Hedgerows, ‘Hedgerows 4.15’.  This will operate exactly the same way as our existing 
Hedgerows, but will run from 3.10-4.15pm at the reduced rate of £5 per child per day.  Children will 
receive fruit juice/milk and a healthy snack.  Both clubs will run together and collection will be via the 
external door by Nursery/Woodpecker classrooms, accessible via the Harbury Road entrance. 
 
The club is run by Miss Kelly Weller, our very experienced Nursery Senior Teaching Assistant, plus one 
other member of our support staff each day (Mrs Roberts, Mrs Hollis, Mrs Behan and Mrs Lillie).  The 
children undertake many activities, such as board games, cookery, craft and messy play.  They can also 
opt to ‘chill out’ for some of the time engrossed in a book or playing games on a Chromebook for a 
limited time.  The atmosphere is relaxed with a loose structure of settling in, a drink and snack and 
playing games with friends. One of our children says “Hedgerows has lots of different things to do and 
you get to make friends with lots of children in different years”. 
 
Bookings and payments will go live on Monday 16th January and will be made via ParentPay – bookings 
will only be available in conjunction with payment and can be made for multiple dates in advance, or on 
a day by day basis.  Booking for same day provision closes at 2pm each day. Payments should be made 
under the payment heading “Hedgerows – 4:15pm” and not the usual Hedgerows payment.  ALL 
BOOKINGS ARE NON-REFUNDABLE.  An Agreement Form will be given to you to sign on the first day 
of your child’s attendance. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Louise Wood 
Headteacher 
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